
 
 

Memorandum 
March 27, 2024 

 
 
To:  File 
 
From:  Mike Turcott, Transportation Planning Specialist 

 
Subject: TR-200836 – Washington State Department of Transportation 

Completion of Grade Crossing Signal Modification Project 
SR-97, Oroville – USDOT 096383V   
  

On Oct. 20, 2020, the Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission (UTC) issued Order 
01 in docket TR-200836, approving a petition filed by the Washington State Depasrtment of 
Transportation to modify the active warning devices at the highway-rail grade crossing on SR-97 
near Oroville, identified as USDOT 096383V.  
 
On March 26, 2024, UTC staff inspected the SR-97 crossing and determined that all modifications 
to the active warning devices specified in Order 01 had been completed and that the warning 
devices are operating as intended.   
 
Please close this docket.  
 
 
 


